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You build strength, stability,
		  self-reliance and shelter
You build walls and raise roofs.  You 
partner with families in need of safe 
and decent shelter. Through shelter, you 
empower. You contribute to providing 
a family with a home. A home provides 
stability and a strong foundation. 
Through the Habitat program, partner 
families learn how to maintain and 
pay for a house; to be self-reliant.  
Your work and your contributions are 
powerful. Habitat 
homeowners feel 
strong and stable. 
They have the 
power to take care 
of themselves and 
to build their own 
futures. Through 
safe and affordable 
shelter, you help families escape 
poverty.  The favorite Habitat for 
Humanity International phrase “a hand 
up, not a hand out” has far reaching 
meaning.  Habitat homeowners repay 
an affordable mortgage. They put in 
hundreds of hours of “sweat equity” 
to build their own home, working 
alongside volunteers from all walks 

of life.  Habitat families applying for 
homeownership go through a rigorous 
qualification process to assure that 
their finances are in order so that 
they will be successful homeowners. 
They are required to attend classes on 
budgeting and financial responsibility.  
Children who grow up in a Habitat 
home are more likely to achieve 
higher grades, to graduate from high 

school and to pursue 
higher education. 
They are more likely 
to be homeowners as 
adults as compared to 
children of renters. By 
supporting Habitat, 
you are breaking the 
cycle of poverty today 

and for generations to come.  Your 
work and your contributions are 
powerful. Thank you for swinging a 
hammer, volunteering in the office, 
making a financial donation, helping 
at the ReStore . . . the rippling impact 
of what you do, of what you give is 
huge: You build strength, stability, self-
reliance and shelter.
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Children who grow up in 
a Habitat home are more 
likely to achieve higher 

grades, to graduate from 
high school and to pursue 

higher education.
–––––––––––––––––

All Habitat family members
contribute to sweat equity.

Congratulations graduates!
Megan received her college

degree this past year. Her sister 
will receive hers this May. These 

sisters grew up in a Habitat home. 



Lives You’ve Changed
Recently Dedicated HomesThe Journey You Lead

12 Western Avenue, Norwich
Abandoned for the past 12 years, a Habitat family

will bring life and love to this home. Five Living in a Mold Filled Two Bedroom

42 Shawondassee Drive, Stonington
Will be home to the first Habitat

family in Stonington.

8 Winsor Avenue, Plainfield
Will provide refuge for a family of three generations.

51 Fairmont Street, Norwich - Hernandez Family

You turn blight into bright. Thank You volunteers and donors.

127 Jefferson Avenue, New London
Second Habitat home on Jefferson Ave.

244 Washington Street, Norwich
1950’s home will find new life through
renovation in the center of Norwich.

18 Crescent Street, New London
A two bedroom ranch will nestle in this vacant lot.

43 Summer Street, New London - Foley Family
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I am a wife and mother of three beautiful children. 
Woodeloremah loves to read books, play basketball, 
and dance. Lorddoney loves to read books and ride 
a bicycle with his sister. Lenshamar loves books and 
singing to music.

My husband is employed at Foxwoods Casino as a 
Security Officer.  I stay home with my younger child. 
I’m planning to go back to school.

We are so blessed to have the opportunity to become 
homeowners through Habitat for Humanity. I learned 
about Habitat from my son’s school who sent a flyer 
home with him. When I received a phone call stating 
that my family was selected I was speechless. Thank 
you God.

My family and I are living in a two bedroom 
apartment, where my three children share a room. It is 
overcrowded. We are on the list for a 
three bedroom but it never happens. 
Even though we cannot get the three 
bedroom apartment the rent is still 
going up. My husband always says 
he wants to have his own home. We 
practically do everything outside of 
this house anyway. We are dependent 
on someone to fix things that need to 
be fixed. The landlord tells you what you can do, and 
the living environment is not clean or safe.

Having a Habitat house will make our life better 

and be less pressure. For example, the 
energy efficiency is one of the biggest 
problems in our house. My husband 
and I have to open the windows to let 
air get into our apartment to reduce the 
mold. 

Being approved for a Habitat home 
is a dream come true. My children 

are happy. Thank you Lord Jesus and Habitat for 
Humanity for making our dream come true. Anything 
is possible. Never give up on your dreams.

–––––––––––––
My husband and I
have to open the

windows to let air get
into our apartment to 

reduce the mold.
–––––––––––

“Anything is possible. Never give up your dreams.” 
Martine, Lenshamar, Lorddoney, Woody and Lenes



Habitat for Humanity Cars for Homes will pick it up, take it 
away and provide you a tax receipt. Regardless of its shape, 
it’s this simple. One hundred percent of the net proceeds 
from the sale of your donated vehicle will be used by 
Habitat for Humanity of Eastern Connecticut to build and 
repair affordable homes. So, what are you waiting for?
Call today 1-877-277-4344 …car gone tomorrow.

Need to get rid of that old car?
On Saturday, May 7, the construction volunteer crew 
will be women. We will work at a local Habitat home 
build as part of Habitat International’s Women Build 
initiative. Regardless of experience, join the crew and 
work side-by-side with women who want to break the 
cycle of poverty.

Habitat’s Women Build program recruits, educates and 
inspires women to build and advocate for simple, decent 
and affordable homes in their communities. Through 
Women Build, thousands of women prove they have 
what it takes to pound nails, frame walls, raise roofs and 
create strength, stability, self-reliance and shelter. 

More than 52,000 women from all 50 states have 
volunteered at the Women Build Week events. More 
than 16.1 million children are living in poverty in the 
United States. Mom is head of household for 1 in every 
4 children living in poverty. 

So, let’s go girls! Please join generations of eastern 
Connecticut women as we help build a Habitat home 
for a hardworking and deserving family. It’s one day. It 
will be a ton of fun. Grab the women you love and learn 
new skills. For more information and to register, visit 
habitatect.org or call 860.442.7890, ext 201

Let’s Go Girls

Open Wednesday thru Saturday • 10 am to 6 pm
82 Boston Post Road, Waterford • 860-437-3422 | 808 Norwich Road Plainfield • 860-564-7507
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This summer HFHECT is hosting a summer build program for 
seven nights (July 9-16) bringing a group of 20 volunteers from all 
over the US to build and enjoy the beauty of Eastern CT. Similar 
to the HFH Global Village Program, the group will transform a 
local blighted property that will become home for a Habitat family. 
The need for affordable housing in Connecticut is significant. 
Housing costs in our state are some of the highest in the country. 
In addition to a full week of building, the group will take-in local 
attractions such as Mystic Seaport, our beautiful beaches and night 
life at Mohegan Sun Casino and Foxwoods. The group will be led 
by Charlie and Carole Cocores, seasoned Global Village trip leaders. 
For more information contact HFHECT.

Charlie and Carole have traveled
the world to change lives through safe

and affordable housing. Meet the Lawyea Family

My name is Jeannette Lawyea and my 
fiancé Tony and I have two beautiful 
children Isabella and Myles. This year 
has been one filled with many changes 
for my family. Among those changes 
has been Tony’s 
daughter Jamia 
coming to live with 
us when she became 
pregnant. The six of 
us live in a small two 
bedroom apartment 
on a very busy road. 
As you can see, space is very limited 
for us, especially for two adults, a 
fifteen year old, five year old, 10 month 
old and a two month old.

Considering our current situation I 
was very interested in learning more 
about Habitat for Humanity when my 
daughter brought home a flyer from 
school. I saw it as a great opportunity 

to better my family’s 
current living situation 
and create more stability 
for the six of us.

I am extremely grateful 
and overjoyed to have 
been chosen to be a part 

of the Habitat family. I am very excited 
for my family to begin this journey to 
building and owning our own home 
where my children can grow.

Soon To Be at Home at 8 Winsor Avenue

–––––––––––––
The six of us live in

a small two bedroom 
apartment on a very

busy road.
–––––––––––

Jeannette, Isabelle, Myles and
Tony (Jamia not pictured)

look forward to stability in their 
Habitat home. Thank you

volunteers and donors.

Why Wait For Tag Sales?
Mohegan Sun Makeover Leads to 
Awesome Finds at ReStores
Truck loads of unique furniture, lights, chairs, 
tables, and more have come in from Mohegan Sun 
Casino. The donation is prime for the picking at 
both ReStores. Visit and find some great treasures.

Shop • Donate • Volunteer

Nationwide Volunteers Mobilize Here
Build CT 2016



Thank you  Donors 2015  All gifts are important. All gifts matter. Thank you.            

In Honor of:

Austin and Carol Alvarez
	 Carl Smith

Robert Ashworth
	 Sharon Ashworth
	 Matthew Sandusky

James and Virginia Beall		
	 Bradley Beall
	 John Robinson

Laura and Lynn Cavin
	 Jerry Holmberg

Peter Charron
	 Joyce Muhonen

Amy D’Amico
	 Barbara Sawyer

Richard, Bonnie and
Henry Denton	 		
	 Theron Berry

Monique Ducas
	 Wendy Poplett

Ron and Claudia Granthan
	 Sarah Quentin

Moineau Grim
	 Tony Sheridan

Deb and Al Hartley
	 Wendy Poplett

Margaret and Jerry Holmberg
	 Tony Sheridan

Alan, Ashley, Caroline
and Jacob Holmberg
	 Jerry Holmberg

Todd Jones
	 Wendy Poplett

Margaret and Jerry Holmberg
	 Tony Sheridan

Heidi Maderia
	 Jerry Holmberg

John Mahon
	 Sandy Beall
	 Jill Gonzales

Meg Mahon
	 Pamela Mahon

Margaret Malmborg
	 Susan Smith

Virginia McAndrew
	 Terrence McCarthy

Bob Morgan
	 Margaret Lewis

Terri O’Rourke
	 Sandy Beall

David Scott
	 George Antipas

Peggy and Tony Sheridan
	 Jerry Holmberg

The Smith Family
	 Jeffrey Smith

Jim Streeter
	 Thomas Barnhart

Amelia Vasquez-Valicek
	 Katie Van Dyke

Ted and Karen Waites
	 Jessica Beausoleil
	 Paul Boulais
	 Ken Waites
	 Ted Waites
	 Pamela Walters

Rebecca, Dave, Lily
and Greta Walker
	 Jerry Holmberg

Lana and Wayne Walker
	 Jerry Holmberg

Lee Watrous
	 Sandy Beall 
	 Jon Day 
	 Robert Donahue
	 Barbara Sawyer

Edward and Rebecca Watson
	 Diane Adelson
	 Lois Bogue
	 Elaine Epply
	 Turner Donnel
	 Bobby Hewitt
	 Robert Hewitt
	 Robert Pelletier
	 Michael Roshka
	 Ethel Watson
	 Tom Watson

Robert Zachary  
	 Tony Sheridan

In Memory of:

Phyllis Costello
	 Ronald Coderre
	 David Drouin
	 Jean-Yves Drouin
	 Frederick Hedenberg
	 Judith Taddeo

John O. Enders, II
	 John Steffian

Tony Fatone
	 Ronald Swanson

Orville Lucky Fields		
	 Chelsea Groton Savings Bank

Ed Hayden
	 Janet Hayden

Eliza Colver Holmberg	
	 Christine Wood

Bruce M Jansen
	 Michael Burokas

Charles Jaworski
	 Laura Mulka

Shannon Kelly
	 Sally LeFeber

Virginia King
	 Joan Moser

Brian Paul Love
	 John Gregor

John Mahon
	 Robert Bacewicz
	 John Cassidy
	 Manly K. Church
	 Monika Dreslin
	 Richard Evans
	 Jerry Holmberg
	 Robert Linden
	 Donald Kolowsky
	 Terri O’Rourke
	 Stephen Percy
	 Susan Ramsay
	 Barbara Sawyer
	 James Stidfole
	 Ted Waites

Frances Marquardt
	 Florence Okeny

Ann Miller
	 Ted Waites

Helaine Robinson
	 Lori Frausini

Constance Smith
	 Frances Arbogast
	 Joseph Calabro
	 John Hardink
	 Jim O’Neill
	 Michael Mader

Norman Zeldis
	 David Weber
	 Martin Zeldis

Businesses:

Charter Oak Credit Union
Connecticut Light and Power
Dow Chemical
Electric Boat Employees 		
	 Community Services 		
	 Association
Eversource Energy
Federal Home Loan
	 Bank of Boston
GeoQuest, Inc.
Home Depot
Hoops and Jensen, LLC
Jensen’s Inc
JPMorgan Chase Bank,
	 National Association
Liberty Bank
Lowe’s Companies
Lowe’s Distribution Center
Lowe’s of Lisbon
Lowe’s of Waterford
Pfizer, Inc.
Putnam Savings Bank
Raymour & Flanagan
Renee Healion Appraisals
Schneider Electric
Sennheiser Electronic 		
	 Corporation
Sephora USA, Inc
Servpro of Norwich/
	 Windham County
Shaw Remodeling
The Day Publishing Company
UBS Employee Giving Program
Wells Fargo Bank,
	 National Association
Whirlpool Corporation
Abel Womack Inc

Faith Based:

Colchester Federated Church
Congregational Church of 
	 North Stonington
First Baptist Church of Lebanon
First Congregational Church 
	 of Old Lyme
Niantic Community Church
Packerville Baptist Church
Saint Lawrence Church
Saint Luke Lutheran Church
United Methodist Church 
	 of Gales Ferry
US Coast Guard Academy - 
	 Chaplains Office

Foundations:

Ayco Charitable Foundation
Bodenwein Public 
	 Benevolent Fund
Chelsea Groton Savings Bank 	
	 Foundation
Chester Kitchings Family 		
	 Foundation
Community Foundation 
	 of Eastern Connecticut
Eastern Savings Bank 		
	 Foundation
Frank Loomis Palmer Fund
Liberty Bank Foundation
Loweth-Alvord Foundation
Martha & John William 		
	 Bradshaw Charitable
	 Lead Trust
People’s United 
	 Community Foundation
Pfizer Employee Match
	 Gifts Program
Pfizer Retiree Matching
	 Gifts Program
Putnam Bank Foundation
Savings Institute Financial 
	 Group Foundation

Government Entities:

City of New London
City of Norwich
Connecticut Department
	 of Housing
Connecticut Housing
	 Finance Authority
Habitat for Humanity 		
	 International 		
HUD SHOP
	 (Self Help Homeownership 	
	 Opportunity Program)

Individuals:

Thomas and Patty Adams		
George Allen			 
Anonymous			 
Richard Bennink
	 and Virginia Murray
Gary and Joan Blessing	
Lois Bogue			 
Laurie Chipperfield		
Manly K. and Sharon Church	
Jack and Michelle Cook		
William Davies		
The Reverend Frank Denton	
Rich and Bonnie Denton		
Robert and Barbara Donohue	
Caroline Edge			 
James and Louise Fayal		
Evelyn Ferguson

Betsy Fiorillo
Darrell Fox and
	 Lisa Thomasco		
Robert and Laurel Friedmann	
Frank L. Geiger			 
Peter and Patricia Halvordson	
William and Susan Hammond	
Paul Healy			 
Elizabeth C. Hogan		
The Reverend Thomas and
	 Anne Hogsten			 
Emily-Mae Howard		
Kathryn Johnson
Rita Jolly			
Suzanne Chandler Kissell	
Neil Kluepfel			 
Shirley Langford			 
Ronald and Linda Lastella		
Nathan Medrek			 
Mike Moran			 
John Mueller			 
Joseph Murray			 
John and Heidi Niblack		
Terri O’Rourke			 
Catherine Osbach			
Thomas and Carolyn Petry		
Margraret Prack			 
Robert Richards			 
Mike and Faye Richardson		
Trudy Ripin		
Theresa Broach and
	 Bob Ronfeld 		

Mary Ruddlesden			
John and Linda Sargent 		
Matthew and Denise Shafner	
Valerie Votto and Gary Sharpe 	
Sarah Enders and John Steffian	
Harry and Marie Tobiassen		
Mac and Patricia Turner		
The Reverend Glennys Ulschak	
Marguerite Davis and
	 Glenn S. Warner  	
Edward and Rebecca Watson	
Martin Zeldis		

Civic Organizations:

Frontier Telephone
	 Employees CSF
Norwich Rotary
	 Foundation Inc.

Nonprofit Organizations:

Habitat for Humanity 
	 Bank of America Program
Habitat for Humanity 
	 Travelers Program

Colleges/Universities:

Bridgewater State University
Connecticut College 
	 Habitat Campus Chapter

The Board Room
Our leaders. Our champions. Thank you.
The Reverend Thomas Hogsten, Groton, President
Laurie Chipperfield, Stonington, Secretary
Betsy Fiorillo, East Lyme, Treasurer
Nancy Banks, Griswold
Richard Bennink, Niantic
Charlie Cocores, Old Saybrook
Joann Hall, Thompson
Anna Hofmann,New London
Sara Iadarola, Westerly
Kevin Lyden, Salem
Barbara Phaneuf, Dayville
Gary Sharpe, Guilford

The Office Crew
The spirit. The glue. Thank you.

Habitat for Humanity 
of Eastern Connecticut 
is proud to be an Equal 
Opportunity Employer 

that supports and 
encourages diversity.

860.442.7890
www.habitatect.org

facebook.com/habitatect

Due to printing limitations, gifts made in honor of and in memory of loved ones and gifts over 
$500 received between January 1, 2015 and January 1, 2016 are listed. Thank you.

CC Chadwick
Bethany Angell
Julie Evans
Deb Hartley

Lucie Latuner 
Bette Mahon
Laura Mathiowetz
Anne Ogden

Barbara Sawyer
Tammy Slawson
Haley Sykes



Contractor Services Live Auction: Painting, roofing, 
gutters, electric, landscaping, carpentry, tree removal…
all types of indoor and outdoor home repairs and 
improvements.

Silent Auction and Bucket Raffle:  Travel, music, 
gardening, candy, cooking, reading, boating, fine wines, 
fishing, sports, shows and much more.  

Toast…it’s Friday night: Quench your thirst and palate, 
network/mingle/make new friends. Kick up your heels 
on the dance floor.

Experts will be on hand to answer your questions and 
share ideas about home improvements and life-style, 
decorating, home repairs, gardening, cooking and the art 
of fine wine…just for starters! 

Order tickets and seize sponsorship opportunities: 
call 860.442.7890, nbourgoin@habitatect.org

Non-Profit 
Organization
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Let’s raise the roof
and have a blast

Sponsored by
The Day Publishing Company

Looking for a fun night out?

Friday, April 22 | 6:30 – 9:00 p.m.
Three Rivers Community College
Multi-Purpose Room, 574 New London Tpke, Norwich

2016

Too Much Mail
from Habitat?
We’ve heard from many 
that YES you do. Habitat 
for Humanity of Eastern 
Connecticut (HFHECT), 
your local Habitat, (that’s 
us) generally mails five 
pieces annually including 
two newsletters, events 
notices  and one donation 
appeal.  We serve families 
in eastern Connecticut. 
If you are receiving more 
than five pieces of Habitat 
mail annually, you could 
be receiving materials from 
Habitat for Humanity 
International (HFHI) 
that serves worldwide.  
Contact our office today 
(860.442.7890) to make 
sure that your donation is 
supporting change locally. 


